


SEATON ROSS PARISH COUNCIL
	Date
	Tuesday 16th April 2024 7:30pm

	Location
	Seaton Ross Village Hall

	Attendees
	Cllrs Henley (Chair), Johnson, Gardham, Chapman, Hamilton, Underwood, Hunt, and Gemma Storer (Clerk)




	
	To Action

	93/23
	Declarations of Interest
	n/a

	
	Planning near Keystone Garth- Gardham. Wai Nui- Johnson
	

	94/23
	Apologies
	n/a

	
	Cllr Gascoyne
	

	95/23
	To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 27th February and 12th March and any matters arising. 
	n/a

	
	Minutes for 27th February failed to show responses to planning consultations - now added and will be officially signed off at next meeting. March 12th Planning minutes Approved- no matters arising. 
	

	96/23
	Finances
	n/a

	
	Wages paid. ERNLLCA to pay £354.97-to pay by 30th April- Agreed Phoenix payroll to pay- agreed. BT Wifi Bill paid. Annual accounts complete- to ask Louise Holbrough to audit. If unavailable, clerk to find alternative. Bank account balance- £858.86. NS&I balance = 2572.46. 
	

	97/23
	Community Energy Fund
	n/a

	
	Any potential sites- Councillor Chapman had researched separately as part of the Scouts initiative but it doesn’t appear to be suitable for the village.
	

	98/23
	Planning Consultations
	n/a

	
	Cllr Gardham left the meeting. 24/00605/PLF Land North of Keystone Garth – no issues
Cllr Gardham returned, and Cllr Johnson left 24/00626/PLF Wai Nui- no issues. Cllr Johnson rejoined the meeting.
	

	99/23
	Planning Notices
	n/a

	
	None
	

	100/23
	Correspondence/Training Opportunities
	n/a

	
	East Riding District Committee 18/04/2024 @7pm via Zoom
	

	101/23
	Councillor Forum/Watching Briefs
	n/a

	
	Potholes on Southfield Lane- Cllr Henley has reported the corner before Green Farm. She encourages all councillors and villagers to fill in the pothole form on the ERYC website for any road issues in the village.

Village Website- Yvonne would like an easier to use format if possible. Cllr Henley to invite Yvonne to another meeting to discuss issues if necessary. 

Possible need for Double Yellow Lines on Mains Lane: Cllr Hunt spoke to a member of Streetscene services who said that it was a highways issue but didn’t look appropriate as a site for yellow lines. To keep an eye on and see if there are any issues. 

Road issues on Mill Lane- possible drain collapse- Yorkshire Water are looking into this. 

	


 
The meeting closed at 8:25pm. The next meeting will be Tuesday May 21st at 7:30pm. AGM



